XX Your name and address XX
XXXXXX MP

House of Commons

London

SW1A 0AA

XXX DATE XXX
Dear Mr/ Ms XXXX,

Alarming Government proposals for overseas domestic workers

I am worried about the recent Home Office proposals for overseas domestic workers outlined in the employment-related settlement consultation. I wanted to ask to you as my MP to raise my concerns with the Secretary of State for the Home Office, Theresa May MP. 
The domestic worker visa is the most important protection against trafficking for domestic servitude. Its removal or restriction will not achieve aims on net migration and will come at a tremendous human cost.  
The domestic worker visa has been shown to work well and has been recognised internationally, by the ILO among others, as an example of good practice. It is well known that migrant domestic workers are especially vulnerable to abuse.  The right to change employer helps prevent abuse by giving workers some bargaining power.  It allows them an escape route and means they remain visable to UK authorities. It is not justifiable to bond workers already shown to be to vulnerable to their employers. 
The proposed changes will facilitate trafficking for domestic servitude and run the risk of forcing domestic workers into illegality simply for escaping abuse.  They are likely to create a criminalised underclass of vulnerable migrants, similar to the situation prior to the creation of the visa in 1998.  Members of Parliament will increasingly have to deal with migrant domestic workers who have escaped horrific abuse but have absolutely no rights in the UK.

Removing the visa altogether will only serve to discourage good employers. Unscrupulos employers will continue to bring workers as ‘visitors’ or ‘family members’. The exploitation of these workers including those who have been trafficked will be driven underground and the criminalised victims of this exploitation would be unlikely to approach the authorities for help. It will increase costs for those who are identified as domestic workers brought by their employers via unlawful routes will be reliant on tax payer funded trafficking protections, rather than being able simply to move on and support themselves in a new job. 

I look forward to hearing from you.
Yours sincerely,

XXXXXXX  






